Submission – Dennis and Trina O’Hara (via email)
Good Morning,
As background to my submission I advise that I am actively involved in 2 Owners Corporation Management Committees in the [TEXT REDACTED]. 
As a result of this involvement I have seen the operations of 3 Owners Corporation managers and  have not been impressed with the performance of 2 of the 3.

We were effectively ripped off by the unconscionable behaviour of the [TEXT REDACTED] manager who I believe deliberately altered the contract so that when their services were terminated withdrew in excess of $150,000 from the funds without reference to the committee.
Because of the ridiculous rule that an OC cannot commence legal action without 75% of the members vote and the time frames required to have the meeting we were hamstrung from commencing legal action and as a result the funds were distributed and the manager’s company was placed in liquidation.  

This was further exasperated by the incompetence of the [TEXT REDACTED] legal advisors chosen to advise us as to the appropriate action. 

Owners Corporation Managers:
I fully support the full licensing scheme for professional owner corporation managers.

The scheme should be totally independent and have no affiliation whatsoever with any industry body such as the Strata Community Association.

The licensing requirement must be all inclusive and not allow any “grandfathering" credit for existing managers.

The licensing requirements should be as rigorous as those of the financial advisors. Continuing professional development must be measurable by an independent authority and not based on self-disclosure. 

Professional Indemnity insurance should be an ongoing requirement and be as a minimum of $10million with a 7 year tail.

There must be full disclosure of any incentives, commissions, contra benefits etc. made available to the owners corporation manager by insurance companies, banks, accounting software providers and others.

The contract between the manager and the Owners Corporation should not be greater than 2 years and contain the right of termination by both parties on 3 months’ notice or in the case of unresolved breaches immediate termination.   

Dispute resolution procedures should be updated to eliminate as much as possible the instigation of unfair termination proceedings

The Owners Corporation committee must have full access at all times within normal business hours to all records of the OC. 

The financial institution must make available on request to the Owners Corporation the funds of the OC. This availability must not be withheld in anyway by the actions or lack thereof of the manager

The owners corporation committee must have authorising control over the funds of the owners corporation.

Should a manager’s contract be terminated for any reason whatsoever the financial institution must on receipt of written notice served by the committee immediately terminate the managers access to the funds. 
The OC Act should be amended to allow Owners corporation Committee to act in the best interest of the OC at all times without resort to having to obtain special resolutions for each and every action - This could be achieved by resolution approved by the AGM that spells out the level of activity allowed without referral

Regards

Dennis & Trina O'Hara

[TEXT REDACTED]

